
 During the Wai Kru 
ceremony, students in Thailand 
express their warmest appreciation 
and immense respect for their 
teachers. This ceremony aims to help 
students reflect on themselves and 
society, instilling morality and 
respect to guide them in their future 
lives. Nowadays, it is one of the 
many ways to continue practicing the 
rich Thai culture. This special 

ceremony is usually held on a 
Thursday in the month of June every 
year. While schools, colleges, and 
universities may have their 
respective timing of events, in terms 
of how the ceremony is organized 
and conducted, there's not much 
difference; the same etiquettes and 
prayers are followed. 

 At St. Theresa International 

College, college administrators and 
lecturers were sincerely respected by 
our freshmen students. The 
ceremony included the sharing of 
inspiring words, the blessing of 
books, singing songs, and expressing 
words of respect, appreciation, and 
hope. 

 It was indeed a moment to be 
cherished. 

July 2023 Issue 

STIC ON POINT   STIC ON POINT   STIC ON POINT   STIC ON POINT   

By:  Amanda Crisp, Airline Business, Year 3 



July 2023 Issue 

PAGE 2 

Our Education major 

alumni have prominently 

featured on the lists of 

successful candidates in 

the government 

competitive examination 

for Teachers Recruitment 

and Appointment 2023. 

The STIC family, 

especially the Faculty of 

Education, is exceptionally 

proud of all your 

achievements. Keep 

making our collegiate 

learning institution proud. 

Congratulations! 

 Ajarn Sittiphun 

from the Department 

of Communication 

Arts /  Digital Media 

of the Faculty of 

Humanities and Social 

Sciences visited 

Singapore for a brief 

study trip, enhancing 

his knowledge and 

skills in photography, 

directing, and other 

aspects of photography 

and production.  
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 On July 18, the STIC family 
gathered for a birthday luncheon feast in 
honor of Dr. Piyada Wattanasan. The 
celebration resonated with warm 
birthday greetings and well-wishes for 
our birthday girl. Every faculty and 
department contributed special gifts to 
the Rector. 

 During her birthday speech, 
Rector Dr. Piyada Wattanasan fondly 
reminisced about past birthday feasts, 
where her beloved mother, Madam Dr. 
Theresa Virachanee Phromsunthorn, 
would typically select and prepare her 
birthday outfits. However, this year, on 

her birthday, as Madam Dr. Theresa 
Virachanee Phromsunthorn peacefully 
joined our Creator, Ajarn Vipa, the 
Faculty of Nursing Science Dean, 
assumed the role of Rector’s mother in 
choosing and preparing her birthday 
outfit. This heartfelt gesture deeply 
touched the Rector, who expressed 
sincere appreciation and gratitude. 

 Rector Dr. Piyada Wattanasan 
also highlighted Dr. Ubon's (Dean of the 
Faculty of Humanities and Social 
Sciences) commitment to the late 
Madam Dr. Theresa Virachanee 
Phromsunthorn's vision. Dr. Ubon's 

promise to assist the college in 
achieving success was reaffirmed to our 
Rector. 

 While the absence of Madam 
Dr. Theresa Virachanee Phromsunthorn 
may have altered the birthday feast 
atmosphere this year, the entire STIC 
family embraced the joy of being 
together and sharing a meal. 

 Happy Birthday, Rector Dr. 
Piyada Wattanasan! We wish you 
more blessings and healthier years 
ahead. 
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 STICians, I couldn’t be more 
grateful because I have just 
graduated from the University of 
South Wales, achieving a First 
Honour award! I am Phattaraporn 
“Alice” Thanintrawat. I was a 
student at St. Theresa International 
College for 3 years, studying English 
for Business Communication, known 
as BE, before I moved and 
transferred to the University of South 
Wales in September 2022 for my top
-up degree or my 4th and last year in 
a university. I finished all my 
courses in March and all my 
presentations in May. I attended my 
graduation ceremony in July 2023. 
To be the one to tell you the story, I 
really appreciate this opportunity. 

 I started studying in October 
2022. My degree had 2 terms to 
begin with, winter and spring, 
basically from October to March. I 
only had 6-7 modules each term and 
around 2 assignments for each 
module, which were perfectly fine 

for me. The classes lasted around 1 
to 3 hours, and I would only have 
either one or three classes a day, 
which is not tiring considering all the 
lecturers’ ways of teaching. They 
were all fun, no stress, nor pressures 
at all during the two terms I had. 

 The lecturers were so caring 
and friendly. Adding to it, each of 
them had the perfect and unique way 
to teach the students. I remember 
having the most fun in my life 
studying with all these wonderful 
lecturers, just like what I had at 
STIC! Speaking of the lectures, they 
are more on involving students in 
their teaching and encouraging 
students to take part in the class, 
which is wonderful. In such ways, 
students would be more interested in 
what they will learn from the 
lessons. It was like this, we would 
have 1 hour of lecture and 3 hours of 
a workshop, where the students get 
to share their opinions and put their 
heads together. The assignments 

were tough but, to be honest, they 
were not that tough when you pay 
attention to the class activity or 
review your lectures. So, be sure to 
review your lectures and pay great 
attention to the class, okay? 

 Now, let’s talk about the 
graduation. The graduation here is a 
bit different than what we have in 
Thailand. Although I’ve never 
attended any graduation ceremony in 
Thailand, I’ve heard and seen more 
than enough. What we have here is 
more on the comfort side and 
focuses on making students feel at 
home. They would call out your 
name, and then you walk on the 
stage, acting a little cute or crazy; 
it’s all up to you! Then, you bow and 
beautifully walk down the stage. 
When you get out of the hall, all the 
lecturers line up and clap for you as 
you walk out, congratulating you for 
finishing your degree and wishing 
you the best. During this moment, 
you can talk, thank, or even play 
with them a little bit. But I know all 
things we have in Thailand are 
because of the tradition that we have, 
and it’s absolutely beautiful and 
respectful. 

 Overall, it was one of the best 
opportunities I’ve got my hands on. 
That is why, this year, I’m going 
back to the University of South 
Wales to pursue my Post-graduate or 
master's degree. I hope you guys 
focus on learning and all the 
activities that the college provides! 
Let’s capture all these memories 
together! I wish you all the best both 
in your studies and your life! May all 
the happiness and luck be with you. 
God bless you all. 

By:  Phattaraporn Thanintrawat, Alumna, Top-up Degree Program  
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 His Majesty King Rama X 

was born on July 28, 1952. He is the 

only son of King Bhumibol 

Adulyadej and Queen Sirikit. To 

celebrate the auspicious occasion of 

His Majesty King Maha 

Vajiralongkorn Phra 

Vajiraklaochaoyuhua’s birthday, St. 

Theresa International College 

organized a simple yet meaningful 

birthday ceremony on July 27, 2020, 

at Joseph-Marie Building emceed by 

Waraya Boontot and Siriwipa 

Jentookjai, Education English year 3 

students. 

 Ajarn Suwat 

Benjathammatorn, the chairman of 

the ceremony, led the offering of 

Phan Phum Thong and Phan Phum 

Ngern in front of His Majesty King 

Rama X’s image. Alongside, he 

formally opened the flower cones 

and delivered his birthday message 

to His Majesty King Rama X. The 

royal anthem was sung, and after 

that, everybody was requested to 

write their birthday messages and 

wishes to His Majesty King Rama X. 

 It was a great moment for the 

STICians to gather together, give 

honor, and offer the most 

affectionate birthday greetings and 

wishes to His Majesty King Rama X. 

Happy Birthday, His Majesty King 

Rama X. 

By:  Siriwipa Jentookjai, Education English, Year 3 
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 On July 19, 2023, the 

Aeronautics major proudly 

conducted the pinning ceremony to 

recognize and honor the Aeronautics 

major students. The pinning 

ceremony is a cherished tradition 

that symbolizes the transition from 

the academic phase to the 

professional phase of our students' 

careers. The program began at 4:00 

PM with the welcome speech by Aj. 

Praveen, the Head of Aeronautics. 

Aj. Sarankumar, Aj. Mariprabu, and 

Aj. Hariramakrishnan were also 

present. Guest speaker Dr. Alfredo 

Espejo, Head of the Airline Business 

Department, shared inspirational 

words encouraging the students to 

embrace their journey ahead and 

remain committed to lifelong 

learning and personal growth. After 

that, each student received an 

epaulette representing their 

commitment to uphold the values 

and ethics of their profession. The 

pinning was done by Dr. Alfredo, 

Aj. Sarankumar, and Aj. Mariprabu. 

The meeting ended with a message 

of thanks by Aj. Hariramakrishnan.  

Congratulations to AR students.  

By:  Ajarn Hariramakrishnan Loganathan, Lecturer, Department of Aeronautics 
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 I can say that everything was 

quite different and challenging at 

first because I went there alone. 

Additionally, I was the first Thai in 

that workplace, which meant I 

needed to make new friends, learn 

everything by myself, and handle all 

the documents independently in 

unfamiliar surroundings. Everything 

was new for me, including people, 

weather, and places. 

 I was there all alone for 

almost a month and a half before 

other Thai friends arrived. Overall, it 

was a positive experience. I consider 

myself fortunate to have met many 

good people there, including my 

colleagues, customers, and the 

locals. They genuinely enjoyed 

helping me whenever I asked for 

assistance. 

 For my juniors, I want to 

convey that if you have the chance to 

go abroad, seize it. We are young 

and still have the power to do 

exciting and adventurous things like 

traveling abroad on our own. Don't 

waste opportunities by thinking, "I 

can go there later." There's no later! 

Don't just sit in your room and wait 

for chances to come to you. You 

have the power to create them 

yourself. I can confidently say that it 

can change your perspective. The 

world is vast—explore it! 

By:  Chanya Suriyawonghae, Alumna, English for Business Communication 

 I was fortunate to 

participate in a seminar organized 

by SE-ED, where I became familiar 

with various problems that 

Thailand and its people are facing. 

Apart from learning about these 

issues, we were presented with 

several solutions that could 

alleviate or completely resolve the 

problems. 

 Additionally, I gained 

valuable experience working in 

groups. Through group activities, I 

collaborated with other members, 

enhancing the quality of respect for 

others' ideas and opinions. 

 It was a fruitful seminar, 

and all the participants took away 

valuable insights. 

By:  Vinayak Sonthliwal, Aeronautics, Year 3 



 On Thursday, July 13th, 2023, 
students from the four faculties 
formally welcomed freshmen through 
Rub Nong activities. There were four 
stations where all the participants had 
to visit and perform the assigned 
tasks. Students were excited and very 
happy doing all the activities. Some 
teachers and senior students gave 
advice to achieve academic goals and 
professional dreams. Motivation to 
study well and enjoy college life was 
also shared.  
 We wish all the freshmen the 
best and hope they will enjoy studying 
at St. Theresa International College. 
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By: Rattapum Somkaew, English for Business Communication, Year 3 


